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It is with a great deal of sadness 
that I report the recent passing 
of three individuals who gave so 
much of themselves to the Village 
of Montgomery and our entire 
community - Charles Wallace, Lolly 
Romer and Cynthia Byrnes. Charlie 
was a member of  Montgomery 
Fire Department for forty plus 
years and was the Chairman of the 
Fire Commission since 2004. He 
was tragically struck by a vehicle 
while directing traffic in front of 
Montgomery Fire Department 
on January 10th. This was a job 
he performed admirably so many 
times over the years. He passed 
from this line of duty incident 
less than a month later, and the 
whole County was in grief-stricken 
shock. He gave so much of his 
life giving back to  Montgomery, 
especially the Village. He served on 
the Village Planning and Zoning 
Boards, the General Montgomery 
Day Committee, the Parkland 
Committee, numerous committees 
and offices in Montgomery Fire 
Dept., and he served on so many 
volunteer organizations in our area. 
He was a soft-spoken man who was 
always willing to help in whatever way 
he could. Thanks to the tenth degree 
to Montgomery Fire Department 
for  making Char l ie’s  ser v ice 
heartwarming and memorable. He 
remains a hero to all of us.

Mayor’s Message................................................
Lolly Romer was the owner of 

the Airport Inn for over forty years 
and was respected throughout our 
tight-knit community. She developed 
strong friendships with more people 
than I can mention here and many 
counted on her for advice on all kinds 
of issues. She imparted many words 
of wisdom with me that have helped 
me succeed on projects and issues. 
There was nothing phony about Lolly 
Romer. She was a straight shooter 
who had a huge heart. She loved her 
family, her job, Montgomery and 
Crazy 8’s. The great memories of 
Lolly and the Airport Inn will not 
soon be forgotten in Montgomery.

Cynthia Byrnes was quite simply 
one of the kindest people you would 
ever want to meet. She was vintage 
Montgomery and loved all that 
pertained to our small community. 
She was a devout Catholic who was 
quite active at St. Mary’s Church and 
missed helping with BINGO when it 
ceased on Wednesday nights at the 
Hall. Cynthia loved her conversations 
at the Village Luncheonette with 
the locals, enjoyed great dinners at 
88 Charles and vacations at Hilton 
Head Island. More importantly, she 
loved her family and spoiled her 
grandchildren immeasurably. Thanks 
Cynthia for giving so much to our 
Village fabric.

Village of Montgomery Recycling 	 villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

For more information visit  
www.villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

Bulk Pickup, Brush & Garden Waste, as well as  
Hazardous Waste disposal information can be found.

PLEASE 
NOTE:

Village residents 
are asked not to flush 
certain items down their 
drains (sinks, toilets, tubs 
etc.), paper towels, napkins, 
diapers, baby wipes, other 
wipes such as Clorox, Windex, 
etc., ladies’ products, cloth or any 
similar-type materials. 

These items are commonly found 
in the Village sewer system and can 
wreak havoc. 

Many residents don’t realize this, but 
such materials can cause blockages in 
the system, which can result in sewer 
backups in homes, businesses and other 
facilities. 

Please try to be considerate and 
dispose of such materials properly. It 
will save money and problems in the 
long run.

Single Stream Recycling Rules

Village Compost Site 
The Village Compost Site is located at 

the D.P.W. Garage on Bachelor Street. The 
hours of operation are 7:00 a.m. until 3:00 
p.m. Monday through Friday and Saturdays 
9:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. This is for Village 
residents only and no commercial dumping. 
The Village will pickup curbside for a nominal 
fee. Please make arrangement with the D.P.W. 
at 457-5321. This applies for bulk pickup as 
well, which can be picked up curbside for a fee.

 Starting  May 1, 2015 you will 
be able to view and download the 
Village of  Montgomery annual 
water quality report on-line at www.
villageofmontgomery.org/adwqr 

This report contains important 
information about the source and 
quality of your drinking water. If you 
would like a paper report, please call 
845-457-9661 for information on 
obtaining one.

Annual Drinking Water Quality Reports

Thanks to Senator William Larkin 
we will be receiving a $90,000 grant.

$75,000 will be used for curbing, 
drainage, and sidewalks near the 
intersection of Union and Clinton 
Streets.

$15,000 will be used for permanent 
exercise equipment at the pleasure 
ground trails.

This grant will be awarded in 2015.

Village Grant Awarded
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Voter Registration Day
March 7, 2015 - Noon to 5 pm

Village Hall  
133 Clinton Street Montgomery

Summer Recreation Camp 
Registration Days 

Village of Montgomery and Town 
of Montgomery Residents Summer 
Camp Registration days will be held  
March 10th, 11th, and 12th from 
7:00 pm - 9:00 pm and on March 
14th from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm. 
Registration For All will be held on 
March 17th, 18th and 19th from 7:00 
pm - 9:00 pm and on March 21st, 
10:00 am -2:00 pm.

Once we reach 250 campers 
registration will close with no 
exceptions. 
Registration forms for summer camp 
can be picked up at Village Hall or 
downloaded on the Village Website 
at villageofmontgomery.org/camp

 

General Election
March 18, 2015 

8:00 am to 9:00 pm

Village-wide election polling place 
and location: Senior Center, 36 
Bridge Street Montgomery, NY.  

 

Village of Montgomery Happenings

Easter Egg Hunt
Saturday, March 28, 2015 

The Annual Easter Egg hunt will be 
on Saturday, March 28th, at Veteran’s 
Memorial Park, starting at 10:30 am. 

Infants through elementary school 
are welcome.  There will be NO rain date.

Hydrant Flushing 
April 13-17, 2015

Hydrant flushing will be April 13th 
through the 17th. You may experience 
sporadic brown water. Let the faucet 
run with cold water for five minutes, 
and it should clear. 

Montgomery Free Library 
Celebrating 100 Years

April 16, 2015 
Happy Birthday!

Montgomery Free Library  
Birthday Party 

April 18, 2015 
11:00 pm - 1:00 pm 

Village Hall Library Birthday Party 
11:00 - 1:00 pm, at Village Hall 
Meeting Room serving cake and light 
refreshment.

Bike Rodeo
May 2, 2015  

9:00 am - 12:00 noon 
Senior Center 36 Bridge Street

The Village of Montgomery Police 
Department is sponsoring a Bicycle 
Rodeo for bike safety. There will be 
an obstacle course, food, bike raffles, 
and bicycle inspections by the Village 
Police. Free to Valley Central School 
District residents; ages 3-12

Montgomery’s Springtime 
Village-Wide Yard Sale 

May 16, 2015 
10am-5pm

Yard Salers come to the Village 
and enjoy walking the streets and 
picking up items from baby clothes 
to computer equipment, books, 
furniture, antiques and trinkets.

Memorial Day Parade 
May 25, 2015

Time:  	Lineup 10:30 am  
	 Parade step off 11:00 am
Place:	 Starts at the Orange County  	
	 Firefighter’s Museum 
	 141 Clinton Street

Marching to Veteran’s Memorial 
Park where there will be a ceremony 
and then a picnic immediately 
following. Come out and show your 
support for our veterans and our 
troops!

Summer Camp 
June 29, 2015 to August 7, 2015

9:00 am - 4:00 pm  
Monday through Friday 

Camp is open for children ages 
5-12. Arts & Crafts, Sports Program, 
Special Events, Talent Show.

Camp Sessions:
Session 1 - Jun 29-Jul 03
Session 2 - Jul 06-Jul 10
Session 3 - Jul 13-Jul 17
Session 4 - Jul 20-Jul 24
Session 5 - Jul 27-Jul 31
Session 6 - Aug 03-Aug 07
No Camp Fri. July 3rd
For more information including 

Registration forms and costs, visit 
villageofmontgomery.org/camp

March 15, 2015.......................................................................................3pm
All Seasons Chamber Players. This fine quintet is well known in New Jersey, 
but is new to this area. Their program, called Spring Mix, will consist of 
Kuhlau, Tchaikovsky, Charlie Chaplin (not a typo), Faure, Piazzolla and 
Doppler.  It should be an enjoyable concert that will leave you feeling happy.

May 17, 2015...........................................................................................3pm
Maestro Khan and Ensemble. Maestro Ustad Shafaat Khan has performed 
all over the world. He and his colleagues play Indian classical and folk music 
on Sitar, Tabla and vocal. This concert should be fascinating and different. 
It should be a worthwhile and an interesting experience.

Grand Montgomery Chamber Music & Theater Series

Senior Center
36 Bridge Street

Montgomery NY 12549

For more information and a complete 
listing of this year’s schedule, visit 

villageofmontgomery.org/gmcmts

The Village will soon be completing 
the new water tower on Cardinal 
Drive (see picture). This tower will 
hold 380,000 gallons of water, much 
more than the Prospect Terrace 
Tower, which holds about 200,000 
gallons. The Prospect Terrace Tower 
is due for major maintenance soon, 
and the new tower will give much 
needed relief during that process. 
The new tower will handle our water 
storage needs for many decades into 
the future. Some residents asked why 
the new tower is sited at this location. 
Quite simply, the tower has to be 
at or near the highest point in the 
Village that is owned by the Village. 
The Village Board picked the forest 
green color to blend in better with 
the surrounding neighborhood. 
The tower should be on line by the 
end of April. It has been a long time 
in the works and will be a welcome 
addition to our infrastructure. A 

New Cardinal Drive Water Tower

Pete Mathieu (a.k.a, “The 
Curmudgeon”) has been 
named as the Grand Marshal 
for General Montgomery 
Day 2015. 

More details will be coming 
in the next newsletter.

*505.1 Address numbers.* 

New and existing buildings shall 
have approved address numbers, 
building numbers or approved 
building identification placed in 
a position that is plainly legible 
and visible from the street or road 
fronting the property. 

*505.1.1 Residential dwellings.* 

All residential dwellings shall 
display a lighted street number in 
a prominent location on the street 
side of the residence entrance in such 
a position that the number is easily 
visible to approaching emergency 
vehicles. 

 *505.1.2 Commercial buildings.*

All commercial buildings shall 
display a lighted street number in a 
prominent location, visible from the 
street.  

Premises Identification: (per NYS Fire Code) 

*505.3.1 Multiple-family dwelling* 

There shall be positioned at 
each entrance of a multiple-family 
dwelling complex an illuminated 

diagrammatic representation of the 
complex which shows the location of 
the viewer and the unit designations 
within the complex. 

two-hundred thousand dollar H.U.D. 
Grant helped fund this project.

For more  
information on  
village events, visit 

www.villageofmontgomery.org/events


